
Dear brothers and sisters, 

 Greetings from Kyiv, Ukraine! The month of September is almost over and we are 

excited to share with you what is going on at Poznyaki and UBI. We are very 

blessed as we see that our congregation is growing and serving. 

  At the end of August, we had a special retreat for the men of the congregation. 

We took a few tents, bought some fish and some meat and went ñfishingò. We 

didnôt really fish, maybe just a little. But we mostly spend all day and all-night 

visiting, cooking together, keeping the fire burning and just being a family. We 

slept maybe one or two hours, but everyone enjoyed the fellowship and the 

laughter we had together. It is our third retreat of that kind, we do it once a year in 

summer ï and even though it is not easy to stay up all night and to try to sleep in a 

chair (we only have two little tents and there were 12 of us) but the fellowship was 

so uplifting and we grew closer to each other. 

The menôs retreat 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



In this newsletter I want to share with you more about the work that we have been 

doing at the childrenôs shelter. That shelter is a transition place after the children 

are taken from the family and before they are placed in an orphanage or a foster 

home. But some children stay there for years. Some may be returned to their 

parents. The children who stay there are from 6 to 18 years old. For two years we 

have been going there and working with two groups of children. The men work 

with the group of older boys (from 14 to 17 years old) and the women work with 

the girls ï 8-10 years old. This is a unique shelter, unlike many other places they 

allow us to come there representing the church (and not just volunteers, or a social 

organization) and they allow us to teach the Bible to those kids. More than that, 

they allow us to come on Sunday and pick up some of the kids and bring them to 

worship with us and then bring them back. Those kids are special, they had seen so 

many hardships in their lives that they require a very special attention and the 

worse thing you can do for them ï is to start coming and becoming their friend ï 

and then stop coming. They get very hurt when that happens. Thankfully, we have 

a great team of brothers and sisters who faithfully have been going to that shelter 

for two years. At first, seven of the kids decided that they want to come to worship 

with us. And that was a good number ï when we bring them with us, we can pay 

attention to each one of them, they feel our love and care. As time passed by those 

kids changed, they began trusting us, the administration of the shelter told me that 

our kids behave much better than before, that they could see positive changes in 

them. We cannot give much financially to those kids, but we can care for them and 

love them. Last month one of the girls complaint that she had a toothache and I 

talked to the director of the center about that hoping that they would take her to the 

dentist ï but to my surprise I was told that the shelter is not an orphanage and they 

do not have funds for the dental work. Our kids live in that shelter for 2 years and 

they never had a dentist check I their whole life! I talked to the brothers at church 

and we decided to pay for the dentist check for all our kids from the shelter. I 

found a dentist not far from the shelter and made an appointment for all of them ï 

the dentist was very kind to us, when he learned who those kids were, he gave us a 

small discount. It turned out that all kids had some serious problems. A 17-year-old 

Vika had two of her teeth pulled out because nothing could be done to fix them. 

All seven of the kids had cavities, a few kids had their teeth pulled out. I went to 

the dentist every day for two weeks with each of the kids but thankfully we were 

able to take care of all of them and the toothache is gone. And I am so glad that 

those kids see how the church is willing to help them in their needs. We hope they 

will grow to appreciate what God has given to them through the church and most 

of all I hope they will want to place their trust in Jesus. 

 

 

 



Helping children at the childrenôs shelter 

Visits to the dentist 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 



 

Visiting our kids at the hospital 

 

We found out that our kids from the shelter had lice and the shelter didnôt have 

medicines to get rid of them. We bought the lice spray for all the kids. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Classes at the shelter 

 

 

 

 


